

Hoppe T (2014) “Verifying income and asset declarations of public officials in Georgia”, available at http://csb.gov.ge/uploads/25-11-07Tilman_Hoppe_.pdf (accessed 10 November 2016).

Martin A & Taylor B (2012) “Reap What You Sow: Greed and Corruption in Zimbabwe’s Marange Diamond Fields”, available at <http://ameq.org/2012/11/reap-what-you-sow-greed-and-corruption-in-zimbabwes-marange-diamond-fields/> (accessed 20 March 2016).

Martini M (2013) “Asset declaration regimes in selected Asian countries”, available at <http://www.u4.no/publications/asset-declaration-regimes-in-selected-asian-countries/> (accessed 28 September 2016).

Martini M (2011) “Asset Declaration Rules for Politicians”, available at http://www.transparency.org/whatwedo/answer/asset_declaration_rules_for_politicians (accessed 30 July 2016).

Messick R (2009) “Income and Assets Declarations: Issues to Consider in Developing a Disclosure Regime”, available at <http://www.cmi.no/publications/file/3396-income-and-assets-declarations> (accessed on 2 August 2016).

Messick RE (2007) “Regulating Conflict of Interest: International Experience with Asset Declaration and Disclosure”, available at <http://www.right2info.org/resources/publications/publications/messickreconflictinterest.pdf> (accessed 25 August 2016).

Mutingwende B (2016) “ZACC mandate not a public relations platform”, available at <http://tizim.org/?p=352> (accessed 20 August 2016).

Mutingwende B (2016) “Anti-corruption drive needs corresponding cultural response”, available at <http://tizim.org/?p=387> (accessed 20 November 2016).

Mutonhori P (2014) “Truthful Asset Declaration a Vital Corruption-Fighting Tool”, available at <http://blog.transparency.org/2014/01/09/truthful-asset-declaration-a-vital-corruption-fighting-tool/> (accessed 20 May 2016).

Transparency International (2013) “Corruption Perceptions Index 2013”, available at <https://www.transparency.org/cpi2013/results> (accessed 30 March 2016).

Transparency International (2015) “Corruption Perceptions Index 2015”, available at <https://www.transparency.org/cpi2015/> (accessed 30 March 2016).

Transparency International (2013) “Global Corruption Barometer 2013: Report”, available at <https://www.transparency.org/gcb2013/report> (accessed 30 March 2016.)

Transparency International Kenya (2014) "Asset declaration: The neglected cornerstone in anti-corruption efforts", available at <http://www.tikenya.org/index.php/blog/267-asset-declaration-the-neglected-cornerstone-in-anti-corruption> (accessed 20 August 2016).

Transparency International Zimbabwe (2016) "This flag campaign a fight to end corruption, bad governance and looting", available at <http://tizim.org/?p=359> (accessed 27 October 2016).

Media Sources

Buchanan B (19 July 2016) "Zimbabwe posts salary schedule for unpaid civil servants as it grapples with financial crisis" *International Business Times*.

Chipunza P (23 January 2014) "PSMAS shock salary schedule" *The Herald*.

Chivara I (23 September 2013) "Willowgate report shows Zim car-scandal whitewash" *Mail & Guardian*.

Gumbo L (24 May 2016) "MPs to declare assets" *The Herald*.

Kagara G (2 October 2013) "Mandiwanzira faces 'Supa' conflict of interest over ZiFM radio licence" *Nehanda Radio*.

Katongomara A (20 October 2016) "32 corrupt officers fired from VID depots, 200 licences cancelled" *Chronicle*.

Laiton C (8 February 2014) "The birth of corruption in Zimbabwe" *NewsDay*.

Langa V (24 May 2016) "Declare assets before assuming duty, parastatal boards urged" *News Day*.

Magaisa AT (14 March 2016) "Mugabe and the \$15 billion question" *The Standard*.

Majaka N (27 November 2015) "Chinamasa tables smaller 2016 budget" *DailyNews*.

Maodza T (26 April 2016) "4 anti-corruption bosses suspended" *The Herald*.

Matambanadzo P (4 November 2010) "Messy divorce exposes Minister Chombo's mega riches" *Nehanda Radio*.

Muleya D (24 June 2005) "Govt rushes to cover up Zisco scandal" *Zimbabwe Independent*.

Munyoro F (14 September 2015) "16 m lawsuit for Obert Mpofu" *Chronicle*.

Munyoro F (5 November 2016) "Concourt suspense Prof Moyo arrest" *The Herald*.

Muvundusi J (27 April 2014) "Zim fails to pay IMF debt" *Daily News*.

Ncube X & Chidza R (7 October 2016) "Mugabe blocks Jonathan Moyo arrest" *NewsDay*.

Nemukuyu D (3 March 2015) "Anti-Corruption Commission boss jailed" *The Herald*.

Reuters (7 July 2016) "From tweets to streets, Zimbabwe social media anger erupts into anti-Mugabe protests" *Reuters*.

Share F (7 June 2016) "Anti-graft body warned on haste" *The Herald*.

The Zimbabwean Mail (4 July 2016) "Corruption Chief Kasukuwere makes desperate attempts to explain source of wealth" *The Zimbabwean Mail*.

The Zimbabwean Mail (26 June 2016) "Massive looting at parastatals exposed" *The Zimbabwean Mail*.



Word Count: 16 086